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FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT’S DESK  
Terry Wisniewski, Superintendent 

Illinois has its second death due to vaping.  I believe 

most schools and parents wanted to believe that with 

an all-time low of students using actual tobacco 

products, students wouldn’t turn to e-

cigarettes.  However, many schools are seeing an 

increase in the use of these devices and they’ve 

become very popular among teens.  According to AP 

News, the youngest person hospitalized due to 

vaping was 13 and the oldest 67.  The median age of 

the almost 600 people in the USA hospitalized for 

vaping is 22 years old, which means that over half 

the individuals hospitalized were 22 years old or 

less.  As students have available to them a new 

generation of easily concealed devices that have a 

sleek high-tech design, some even looking like an 

ink pen, laser pointer, or flash drive.  E-cigarettes 

have become a popular trend among teenagers; kids 

truly believe they are safe and cool.  Many students 

believe there is absolutely nothing wrong with using 

an e-cig.  These devices often taste like fruits or 

mints and they produce a smell of plume.  It is 

possible to go tasteless and have no smell which 

makes it conceivable for some students to even vape 

in school virtually unnoticeable.  It is possible to pin 

these devices on to the inside of a shirt collar and 

take a hit every now and then, and nobody would 

really know the difference.  E-cigs were widely 

advertised as safer than traditional cigarettes and 

many bought into the concept they were going to be 

completely safe.  However, they still are too new for 

researchers to know the long-term health effects of 

all these flavored liquids (mostly referred to as e-

liquid, e-juice, or juice), which is making our 

children guinea pigs for the side effects of vaping.   

 

E-cigs do not necessarily have to contain nicotine, 

but many e-liquids/juices do.  They can even have 

more nicotine than a regular tobacco cigarette.  E-

cigs also can have THC, the psychoactive ingredient 

in marijuana that produces a high.  Again, can be 

flavorless and no odor.   I fear that the devices are 

creating a young generation of nicotine/marijuana 

addicts who believe it is safe.   I encourage all our 

parents, grandparents, and guardians to have a 

serious discussion with their children about the 

potential harms of using all vaping products.   

Let them know, like with tobacco cigarettes, many 

years went by without knowing the long-term side 

effects of these products.  We may not know the 

long term side effects for vaping for years to 

come.  Students with asthma are very much at risk 

for having difficulties.  Nicotine and THC are 

addictive drugs and have several side effects that 

include rapid heartbeat, increased blood pressure, 

shortness of breath, and reduced judgment.   

  

** Each year I republish an old Newsletter Article 

about SPORTSMANSHIP.  

  

Every year I typically discuss good sportsmanship 

and the importance it has in developing our 

students.  Over 30 years ago, I was a senior in High 

School, getting ready to graduate.  My goal was 

simple, go to ISU (Illinois State University) to study 

Mathematics in order to get a job teaching 

mathematics and coach basketball.  This is my 24th 

year in education.  So, you can see my plan didn’t 

quite turn out the way I anticipated.  I dropped out of 

ISU (after my 1st semester Junior year) to join the 

Marine Corps after my brother was shipped to Saudi 

Arabia.  While I was in boot camp, the “100 Hour 

Ground War” took place and the Iraq forces were 

pushed out of Kuwait.  Anyway, it ended up taking 

me 8 years (after I graduated) to meet that goal of 

becoming a Mathematics Teacher, then becoming a 

Basketball Coach.  My basketball coaching career 

consists of being a Head Coach for Freshman 

Basketball (class 4A school - over 2000 students in 

grades 9-12) while being an Assistant Varsity Coach 

(Bradley-Bourbonnais Community High School).  I 

also coached basketball at the 5th&6th grade level at 

Donovan Junior High (class 1A – a little bigger than 

Hartem).  In addition, I coached for several years at 

the youth league levels for my oldest 

son.  Basketball was the only sport I ever coached.  

It also happened to be my favorite sport to watch, 

play, study, learn, and teach.  Basketball consumed a 

majority of my time from October to March.  My 

coaching career quickly came to an end for me after 

I entered administration.  However, my love for all 

sports (not just basketball) has always been strong.  I 

have learned that it is extremely easy to get caught 

up in a sport.  It is also easy to express 

dissatisfaction in something (a bad play or a bad 

call).  Most people like to win and hate to lose.  It is 

not uncommon to be caught in a position where you 

do not represent yourself or your school in a very 

positive manner.   However, whether we are a 

parent, player, coach, staff member, or spectator, it is 

critical that we model good sportsmanship.  Our kids 

learn from our actions more so than what we say.  



So, what we do does leave an impression on them.  

Please keep this in mind when attending sporting 

events.  I ask that everyone please demonstrate good 

sportsmanship and cheer on our kids in a positive 

way while attending our sporting events.  I also 

would hope that all of you find an opportunity to 

come out and watch our students compete.  There is 

something special about watching our students (at 

each of the levels) compete.  Please, check out our 

website (or come in and get a pocket calendar) and 

come enjoy a game with us.  Go Stags!!   

 

To end my article, I’d like wish everyone a 

wonderful Thanksgiving.  I hope you are able to 

spend some time with your families, make some 

good memories, and appreciate the blessings you 

have.   

          

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Jon Leslie, Principal 

It is hard to believe that the first quarter of the school 

year has come to a close, and by the time that this 

article reaches you, mid-term of the 2nd quarter will 

be fast approaching.  I would like to take the 

opportunity to thank all of the parents that attended 

conferences.  If you didn’t have an opportunity to 

attend conferences and would like to talk to one of 

your child’s teachers, I would encourage you to 

make contact.  Also, please remember that you can 

track your child’s progress online via our Tyler 

Information System.  Within this system, you can 

find information on your child’s grades and 

progress.  If you have questions on how to access 

this system, please contact the main office.   

During the fall months of the year, school districts 

around the state complete many of the required 

emergency drills.  Recently you were sent a memo 

home with your child regarding a safety presentation 

by the Logan County Sherriff’s Department.  We are 

fortunate to work with several agencies in Logan 

County to produce our plans.  Two years ago, Local 

Emergency Leaders spearheaded an initiative to get 

all Logan County Schools on the same type of plan 

that uses common language and procedures.  This 

initiative now includes many local businesses as 

well. As an administrator of a school, it is reassuring 

that we have people that are highly trained and 

experts in their fields training our employees.  We 

practice our emergency plans for specific situations 

throughout the year.  During the month of 

November, we will be having an active shooter drill 

at both buildings.  This drill will focus on our 

response to an active shooter situation and will be 

conducted with the Logan County Sherriff’s 

Department.  Information regarding our emergency 

procedures can be found on our website under Forms 

and Documents.  If you have any questions, please 

feel free to contact me. 

 

November marks a month of Thanksgiving.  On a 

final note, great things do not happen in a school 

district without great people putting in hard work.  I 

would like to thank all of the students, parents, 

guardians, grandparents, coaches, teachers, staff, 

alumni, and community members for everything that 

you have done.  I am THANKFUL for serving the 

students of Hartsburg-Emden every day. 

 

ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT 
Matthew Stoltzenburg, Athletic Director 
Harvest season means basketball is here.  The junior 

high teams have already begun to practice and will 

tip off their season in the Midwest Central 

tournament on Nov 2, 4, and 9.  They will have 

home games on November 14, 18, and 25.  Good 

luck to our new Coach Janssen Whitted and his 

assistant Kent Cross this season. 

 

The high school girls’ volleyball team is ready to 

begin its post-season run.  Coach Hayes, Coach 

Detmers, and the girls are in the Mt. Pulaski regional 

at the end of October.   

 

New head varsity coach Jon Wright and the high 

school boys are ready to begin their season as 

well.  They begin practice on November 11th and 

head to El Paso-Gridley for their Thanksgiving 

tournament on the 27, 29, and 30.   

 

A couple of reminders: we will have the fall sports 

awards on November 19th at 6:00 in the high school 

gym.  We will be recognizing junior high softball, 

baseball, and speech as well as high school golf, and 

volleyball.  Also, we will have our Meet the Stags 

Night coming up in the middle on November 15th to 

kick off the basketball seasons. 

 

CLASS OF 2021 THANK YOU! 
Thank you to the everyone who supported the Junior 

Class by purchasing a Hog Raffle Ticket!  The 

winners were: Lori Lessen and Matt Young.  Your 

support is greatly appreciated!!!!   

 

 

 



JH STUDENT COUNCIL NEWS 
The Junior High Student Council will be sponsoring a 

dance for Hartem students in grades 6-8. No outside 

guests, please. Only HARTEM students in grades 6-8 

will be admitted to the dance. **Detailed information 

will be sent home with students at a later date.** 
When: Friday, December 6th 
Time: 6:30 P.M.-8:30 P.M. 
Where: High School Cafeteria 
Admission: $5.00 
 

Junior High Student Council members will be 

selling Butch’s Pizza November 3rd-17th. The prices 

of the pizzas are usually better than in the stores. We 

hope to have the pizzas to us and out for delivery 

before Christmas break. If you are interested in 

ordering, please see a student council member or 

contact Mrs. Curry at lcurry@hartem.org.  

 

FFA NEWS 
Sara Barton, Ag Teacher and FFA Advisor 

The Hartem FFA Chapter has had a very productive 

month of October! On October 10th, ten FFA 

members competed in the Section 14 Land Use 

CDE. Additionally, 8 FFA members attended the 

National FFA Convention held in Indianapolis, 

Indiana. These students attended general sessions, 

strolled through the career expo, and toured an 

orchard, conservatory, wood factory, and popcorn 

factory during their time in Indiana.  

 

Here are some upcoming events in the month of 

November: 

Veteran's Day Appreciation Dinner 

Volunteering, Agronomy CDE and Fall Grain/Ag 

Business Fair, Adopt-a-Highway Route 121 Cleanup 

Day, Raking leaves in Hartsburg and Emden 

 

**Please email Ms. Barton at sbarton@hartem.org if 

you would like your leaves raked** 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
A HUGE thank you to everyone who came out to 

Family Reading Night and/ or purchased from the 

Book Fair! We were able to buy all of the classroom 

teachers all of the book from their wish boxes! This 

is thanks to YOU and your support of literacy for 

your children and your community. We can’t wait to 

see you again at the spring Family Reading Night 

and Book Fair! 
 

In October, we started talking about the IL Readers’ 

Choice Awards for all grade levels. Monarch (k-2), 

Bluestem (3-5), Rebecca Caudill (4-8), and Lincoln 

(Teen) are all provided at our school. Students must 

read (or have read to them) 3-4 books (depending on 

which list) to be able to participate in voting. There 

will be prizes and we will submit our votes to 

AISLE (Association of Illinois School Library 

Educators) to be counted with all of the other votes 

from children/ teens across the state. Students were 

excited to read these books and have their opinions 

count! 
 
Please remember to check your homes, vehicles, etc 

for stray books. Library books belong to all of us 

and they have to come back to the school in order for 

us to be able to share them. We do not do late fees, 

but I do expect books to come back in a timely 

manner. Please read the books with your children or 

discuss the books they’re reading with them and 

make sure that books come back. I’ve joked before 

that I don’t care if it was checked out back in the 

70’s, just please return it! It helps me be able to 

spend our budget money wisely if I do not have to 

replace popular books that are not returned. 
Make sure to check out the books at the front lobby 

(office entrance) of the high school. We have many 

discarded and donated books that are available for 

free to the community. Feel free to take any of them 

that you can use! 
 
Donations this month: 
Grace Hopper: Queen of Computer Code by Laurie 

Wallmark in honor of the birth of Valisyn Rodgers 
Hello Lighthouse by Sophie Blackall in honor of 

Carissa and Ben McCarty’s marriage  
Not so Different by Shane Burcaw  
Bad Day by Ruby Roth 
Charlie & Mouse & Grumpy by Laurel Snyder in 

honor of the birth of Rykker Faulkner 
Dorothea’s Eyes by Barb Rosenstock in honor of the 

birth of Cristina Danner 
Santa Bruce by Ryan R. Higgins in honor of the 

marriage of Liz and Pat Buchana 
Black Enough Edited by Ibi Zoboi 
My Jasper June by Laurel Snyder 
The Time Warp Trio by Jon Scieszka donated by 

Emily Helton 
 

#clearthelists 

The Hand, The Eye, and the Heart by Zoë Marriott 

from an anonymous donor 
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CLASS OF 2020! 
SENIORS-we need your baby pictures BEFORE 

THANKSGIVING BREAK. E-mail them to 

nfolkman@hartem.org or bring in a physical copy to 

scan. Please remember to schedule senior pictures as 

well. If you are not going to do senior pictures, 

please let us know and the yearbook will be happy to 

take a couple senior pictures for you. 

 

MEET THE STAGS 
Meet the Stags will be Friday, November 15th at 

6:00pm in the high school gymnasium.  Come out 

for an exciting night to meet the coaches, players 

and cheerleaders for the 2019-2020 season.  There 

will be a Chili Supper in the cafeteria from 4:30-

6:30.  Cost is donation and all proceeds go to help 

fund the basketball and cheerleading programs.  

Come out and support your Stags!!! 

 

JH SPEECH 
Lynn Curry, Speech Coach 
On Saturday, October 19th, the Jr. High Speech 

Team competed in their first speech contest at Zion 

Lutheran School in Lincoln. We are a very young 

team, consisting of all 6th graders. The Speech Team 

members worked hard and did quite well at the 

competition.  
 
Awards for that contest were as follows: 
Alayna Briggs and Celia Cross- 1st Rating-Duet 

Acting 
Ellie Klokkenga and Gracie Wilson-2nd Rating-Duet 

Acting 
Gabby Duvall and Payge Rahe-2nd Rating-Duet 

Acting 
Jasey Bradburn-2nd Rating-Storytelling 
Their state contest is in Delavan on Friday, 

November 1st. The public is invited.   

 
 

 

 

 

BREAST CANCER AWARENESS MONTH 
The Lincoln Daily News challenged local 

businesses, organizations and schools to help raise 

awareness of breast cancer during the month of 

October. The teachers, staff and students were up for 

the challenge. District teachers and staff participated 

in a “wear jeans for a week” fundraiser and collected 

$200 which was donated to the American Cancer 

Society/Logan County. In addition, teachers, staff 

and students wore pink in support of Breast Cancer 

Awareness on Friday, October 18th. Students who 

wore pink were entered into a drawing for $25 and 

Mason Farris was the winner. Thank you to all the 

teachers, staff and students who helped to make 

Breast Cancer Awareness a success! 
 

 
 

SENIOR BETA CLUB BLOOD DRIVE 
The Hartem Senior Beta Club is having a blood 

drive with the Central Illinois Community Blood 

Center on Tuesday, November 12 from 9:00 am to 

2:00 pm. A scholarship for approximately $270 is 

given to a graduating senior as long as we collect at 

least 20 pints of blood. If interested in donating and 

setting up an appointment, visit the front page of the 

school's website to register online, see a Sr. Beta 

Member, or contact Mr. Robinson 

(jrobinson@hartem.org) to set that up. Walk-ins are 

also accepted on the day of the blood drive. 
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GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT 
Amanda Feltes, K-12 Guidance Counselor 

October is always a busy month in the world of 

counseling. October is not only National Bullying 

Prevention Month, it also includes Red Ribbon 

Week, PSAT NMSQT testing, and the FAFSA 

opens. One of my goals this year is to try to 

incorporate more social-emotional curriculum across 

all grade levels to help promote healthy relationships 

and coping skills. To achieve this goal, I have been 

busy presenting Second StepTM 

(www.secondstep.org) lessons in all of the grade 

school classrooms. These lessons begin by teaching 

students to be respectful learners and will soon 

explore feelings and coping skills. At the junior 

high/high school level, I am beginning to implement 

the Choose Love Movement lessons.  The Choose 

Love Enrichment ProgramTM is a next generation 

Social and Emotional Learning program that teaches 

educators and their students how to choose love in 

any circumstance and helps them become connected, 

resilient, and empowered individuals. These skills, 

tools and attitudes have been proven through 

decades of scientific research to be the best way to 

ensure a healthy, meaningful and purpose-filled life. 

You can find out more about this program at 

www.jesselewischooselove.org/.  I am excited about 

these lessons and hope that they will further build a 

positive school climate for our students.  

I also got to attend CareerSpark with the 8th grade 

class on October 9th. Students were able to explore 

possible future careers through hands-on activities. 

This is a great experience for our students.  I heard a 

lot of good things from them and am excited to bring 

next year’s class in 2020. 

  

A handful of sophomore and junior students 

participated in the PSAT on October 16th. These 

students will receive personalized test prep resources 

for the SAT when they receive their scores this 

winter. Remember, all 11th grade students will be 

taking the SAT in April. Check out all of the great, 

free test prep resources through College Board 

(collegeboard.org) and Khan Academy 

(satpractice.org).  

  

Finally, Seniors – If you haven’t already completed 

the FAFSA, I recommend that you have it completed 

by November 15th. This is the priority deadline for 

most colleges and is the best way to ensure you 

receive state funding, if eligible. Also, don’t forget 

to continue checking the counseling website for new 

scholarships posted!  

NOVEMBER BREAKFAST/LUNCH PRICES 
17 Student Breakfasts             @$2.00 $34.00 

17 Reduced Student Breakfasts   @$0.30 $5.10 

17 Student Lunches       @$2.75 $46.75 

17 Reduced Student Lunches      @$0.40 $6.80 

Students at Hartsburg will need to pay for seconds.  

Entrées are $.90, vegetable/fruit are $.50 and milk is 

$.40.  Seconds need to be paid for at the time they 

are served.  Adult lunches purchased are $3.25. 

 

GRANDPARENTS DAY AT EMDEN 
This year at Emden Elementary, we are inviting all 

grandparents to come and celebrate our 

Thanksgiving Festivities.  We will start our 

gathering in the Emden Gym at 2:00pm on Tuesday, 

November 26th.  Come and join all our students for 

the festivities!  See you there! 

 

JHVB MANDATORY MEETING 
There will be a MANDATORY Jr. High Volleyball 

meeting for any girl 5th-8th grade wanting to try-out 

for Jr. High Volleyball.  The meeting will be 

Tuesday, November 19th after the fall sports awards.  

A parent/guardian MUST be present for your 

daughter to be able to try-out.  If a parent/guardian is 

unable to be at the meeting due to a prior 

commitment, he/she must contact me at school or 

home PRIOR to the meeting.  If you do not contact 

me prior to the meeting, your child will be unable to 

try-out for the team.  Try-outs will be the week 

Dec. 2nd – 6th  

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
Mark your calendars!  Emden Elementary is inviting 

all DADS (or Grandpas, or uncles, or special 

someone) to come eat donuts with your child(ren) 

during breakfast.  We are serving breakfast between 

7:50-8:20 on Friday December 6th!  Call and reserve 

your donuts! 376-3151!  See you there! 

 

YEARBOOK NEWS 
The 2020 yearbook is available for pre-order. It is 

$30 for now and only goes UP from there. After 

winter break, they are $35 until spring break. 
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SAVE THE DATE! 
On December 7th the Emden American Legion Auxiliary will be hosting the 2nd Annual Community Christmas 

Kick-Off.   The evening will begin with a Christmas Tree Lighting at 4:30 p.m. (lot next to bank) followed by 

games, crafts & more at the Emden Community House.  This event is for all ages!  Come out and kick-off the 

holiday season with your friends and family.  We will be serving chili & hot dogs along with popcorn, cookies, 

coffee & hot chocolate for you to enjoy while getting in the holiday spirit.  Santa will also be making an 

appearance again!  This is a FREE event!  We hope to see you there.  

GIRLS ON THE RUN 
It’s almost time for the Community 5K! This year the theme of the 5K is “Rock your Star Power”. The girls 

have been so excited to come up with ideas for the 5K and we would love to see you all there to support us! The 

Community 5K Event is Saturday, November 9th at Lincoln Land Community College in Springfield, IL. We 

encourage team members to arrive to LLCC at 8:30am to be able to participate in the family-friendly activities 

and gather for a team picture. The Community 5K will start at 10:00am. Anyone is welcome and encouraged to 

come help cheer our girls on as they cross the finish line and celebrate this huge accomplishment! If anyone is 

interested in registering for the 5K, visit www.gotrcentralil.org/5K  

 

Additionally, each GOTR team is required to complete a service project near the end of the season. This year, 

our team has decided help with the Veterans Day program at the grade school. In addition, the team would like 

to collect items to donate to the local animal shelter to help animals in need. We have reached out to the 

Humane Society of Logan County and they are in need of the following items: 

• Purina Kitten Chow    (yellow bag) 

• Purina Puppy Chow    (blue bag) 

• Purina Cat Chow         (blue bag)  

• Paper Towels 

• Any brand Dog Food    6 to 14 lbs 

• Any brand Cat Food        3 lb bags  

 

If you have any of the following items to donate, items can be dropped off to the Emden Grade School office or 

the Hartsburg-Emden Jr Sr High School office by November 14th. A coach will drop off all of the donated items 

to the shelter.  

 

FIRE SAFETY WEEK 
Emden Elementary recognized Fire Safety Week with posters, essays, and a Fire Safety Assembly.  A big 

THANK YOU goes out to the Emden Fire Department for coming in to talk to our students about the 

importance of fire safety.  The students in kindergarten, first, second, and third grades entered a poster coloring 

contest.  Winners received ribbons.  Fourth and fifth graders wrote fire safety essays.  1st, 2nd, 3rd place winners 

were recognized with ribbons also.  To end the assembly, all students’ names were put in a random drawing 

separated by class. Lucky winners in each class received carbon monoxide detectors, smoke detectors, and fire 

extinguishers, and all students received candy bars and water bottles!  This year we had an extra special visitor, 

the hospital Med Vac Helicopter flew in to our triangle!  All the students were able to see it fly in, fly out, and 

sit inside!  What a blast!!!  Thank you Emden Fire for a GREAT ASSEMBLY! 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri   Sat 

     1 

JH Speech Contest @ 

Delavan 3:30 

FFA Nat’l Convention 

2 

JHBK @ MWC Tip-Off 

Tourn 12:00 

 

FFA Nat’l Convention 

3 

 

4 

HSVB-1A Sect. TBA 

JHBK @ MWC  

Tip-Off Tourn 6:00 

5 

GOTR-Practice 5K @ 

GS 3:30 

6 

HSVB-1A Sect. TBA 

7 

Veteran’s Day Program 

@ GS 1:00 

8 

HSVB-1A Supersect. 

TBA 

9 

JHBK @ MWC Tip-Off 

Tourn 9:30 

 

GOTR-5K @ 

LincolnLand Comm. 

College 10:00 

10 

FFA-Logan 

County 

Veterans 

Day 

Celebration/

Dinner @ 

American 

Legion 3:30 

11 

No School 
 

JHBK @ St. Joseph 6:00 

 

12 

Senior Beta Club 

Blood Drive 

@ HS Gym 9:00-2:00 

13   

HS Chess vs. 

Jacksonville Routt 4:30 

 

 

14   

JHBK vs. Carroll 

Catholic 6:00 

15 Qtr 2 Progress Rpts 

HSVB-1A State TBA 

 

Chili Dinner 4:30-6:30 @ 

HS Cafeteria 

 

Meet the Stags @ HS 

Gym 6:00 

  

16 

HSVB-1A State TBA 

17 

 

18  Board Mtg 7:00 

JHBK vs. Mt Pulaski 

6:00 

 

 

 

19 

Fall Sports Awards @ 

HS Gym 6:00 

JHVB-Parent/player 

Meeting HS Café after 

awards 

20 

JH/HS Chess @ 

Olympia 4:30 

FFA-Agronomy CDE 

@ Williamsville 4:00 

21 

JHBK @ Delavan 6:00 

22 23 

24 

 

25 

JHBK vs Athens 6:00 

26 

Grandparents Day @ 

GS 2:00 

 

JHBK @ Havana 6:00 

 

 

27 

No School 
HSBK @ EPG 

Thanksgiving Tourn 

TBA 

 

28 

No School 
 

29 

No School 
HSBK @ EPG 

Thanksgiving Tourn TBA 

 

30 

HSBK @ EPG 

Thanksgiving Tourn 

TBA 

 

 

 

 

  

November 2019 



 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri   Sat 

A variety of milk is available every 

day.  This institution is an equal 

opportunity provider. 

    1 

Egg Patty 

Toast 

Applesauce 

Apple juice 

2 

 

3 

 

4 

Pop tart 

Toast 

Mandarin oranges 

Orange juice 

5 

Fruit frudel 

String cheese 

Mandarin oranges 

Orange juice 

6 

Pancakes 

Peaches 

Orange juice 

7 

Sausage gravy  

On biscuit 

Applesauce 

Orange juice  

8 

Frittata  

Toast 

Pears 

Orange juice 

9 

 

10 11 

 

NO SCHOOL 

12 

Pancake & sausage 

On a stick 

Pineapple 

Apple juice  

13 

Cereal bar 

Toast 

Peaches 

Apple juice   

14 

Donut 

Pineapple 

Apple juice  

15 

Biscuit 

Egg patty 

Mandarin oranges 

Apple juice 

16 

 

17 

 

18 

Breakfast pizza 

Applesauce 

Orange juice  

19 

Trix yogurt 

Toast 

Mixed fruit 

Orange juice  

20 

Peanut butter & 

Jelly jamwich 

Pineapple 

Orange juice 

21 

Assorted cereal 

Cherry star juice 

Orange juice 

22 

French toast 

Mandarin oranges 

Orange juice 

23 

24 

 

25 

Sausage patty biscuit 

Applesauce 

Apple juice  

26 

Nutri-grain bar 

Peaches 

Apple juice 

27 

NO SCHOOL 
28 

NO SCHOOL 
29 

NO SCHOOL 
30 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri   Sat 

A variety of milk is available every day.  Chef salad 

and side salads are available every day at the high 

school.  This institution is an equal opportunity 

provider. 
  

   1 

Hot dog on bun 

Baked beans 

Romaine lettuce salad 

Pineapple   

2 

 

3 

 

4 

Chicken sticks 

Corn 

Bread 

Mandarin oranges 

5 

Soft shell taco 

Lettuce/salsa 

Jello 

Peaches 

Goldfish crackers 

6 

Meatloaf 

Baked potato 

Spinach salad 

Bread 

Applesauce   

7 

Pork tenderloin on bun 

Fresh veggies/dip 

Hard pretzels 

Pears     

8 

Hot ham & cheese 

Pasta salad 

Green beans 

Pineapple  

9 

 

10 11 

 

NO SCHOOL 

12 

Deli sub sandwich 

Cottage cheese 

Baked beans 

Peaches   

13 

Spaghetti w/meat sauce 

Green beans 

French bread 

Pineapple   

14 

Grilled chicken wrap 

Lettuce/tomatoes 

Cooked carrots 

Mandarin oranges 

Juice bar   

15 

Quesadilla pizza 

With salsa 

Corn 

Lettuce salad 

Applesauce  

16 

 

17 

 

18 

Crispito w/cheese sauce 

Bread 

Peas 

Mixed fruit 

19 

BBQ Rib on bun 

Broccoli 

Sun chips 

Pineapple  

20  

Roast turkey 

Mashed potatoes 

Green beans 

Roll 

Baked apples 

21 

Hamburger on bun 

Nacho chips 

Bean dip 

Carrots 

Mandarin oranges 

22 

Chicken nuggets 

Macaroni & cheese 

Mixed vegetables 

Applesauce  

23 

24 

 

25 

Chicken noodle soup 

Peanut butter sandwich 

Carrots/celery 

Peaches   

26 

Pizza 

Corn 

Lettuce salad 

Applesauce   

27 

 

NO SCHOOL 

28 

 

NO SCHOOL 

29 

 

NO SCHOOL 

30 
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Ad for Substitute Bus Driver  
Position:  Hartsburg-Emden School District is looking for Substitute Bus Drivers.  Sub Bus Drivers need to be 

available to run morning and afternoon routes on short notice, as well as drive when we have athletic and extra-

curricular events.   

 

Qualifications:  Must be able to successfully pass a criminal background check, drug screen and physical exam 

(as mandated the Illinois Department of Transportation) and must have bus driver training course (CDL License 

with SBP CLASS B – school bus endorsement).  Assistance can be provided to help you through the licensing 

process.  Any Questions, please contact: 

  

Terry Wisniewski, Superintendent.  

Hartsburg-Emden C.U.S.D #21  

400 W. Front Street  

Hartsburg, IL 62643 

Phone: 217/642-5244 - Fax: 217/642-5333 

Email: twisniewski@hartem.org  

                                                                                    

mailto:twisniewski@hartem.org
mailto:twisniewski@hartem.org

